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(1) FURTHER DELAY IN PUBLICATION OF ANNUAL RESULTS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2018;

(2) POSTPONEMENT OF BOARD MEETING;

(3) POSSIBLE DELAY IN DESPATCH OF ANNUAL REPORT

FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2018; AND

(4) CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING IN THE SHARES

Reference is made to the announcements of the Company dated March 27, 2019 and April 1,

2019 in relation to (among others) the delay in publication of the 2018 Annual Results and

suspension of trading in Shares (the ‘‘Announcements’’). Capitalised terms used but not

otherwise defined herein shall have the same meaning as those ascribed to them in the

Announcements.

FURTHER DELAY IN THE PUBLICATION OF THE 2018 ANNUAL RESULTS

As set out in the Announcements, the Company originally aimed to publish the 2018 Annual

Results around mid-April 2019. As a result of the Company’s further extension of both the

Early Participation Deadline and the Exchange Expiration Deadline of the Exchange Offer,

additional time is required by the Company’s auditors to perform and complete audit

procedures in respect of the 2018 Annual Results, in particular audit procedures required for

the Exchange Offer recently settled on April 15, 2019. Consequentially, there is a further

delay in publication of 2018 Annual Results because additional time is required to finalise

2018 Annual Results.

The Company will use its best endeavours to publish the 2018 Annual Results as soon as

possible. The Board wishes to update the Shareholders that, as at the date of this

announcement, the Company is still in the process of, among others, discussing with its

auditors in respect of the going concern assumption in preparing the 2018 Annual Results.

Based on the current process, the Company expects, as agreed with the auditors, to publish

2018 Annual Results by the end of April 2019. Accordingly, the meeting of the Board to

consider and approve the 2018 Annual Results will be further postponed.
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POSSIBLE DELAY IN DESPATCH OF 2018 ANNUAL REPORT

Due to the further delay in the publication of the 2018 Annual Results, it is expected that

there may be a possible delay in the despatch of the 2018 Annual Report.

The Board acknowledges that the possible delay in the despatch of the 2018 Annual Report,

if materialised, constitute non-compliance with Rule 13.46(2)(a) of the Listing Rules. The

Company will publish further announcement(s) to inform the Shareholders of the date of

despatch of the 2018 Annual Report as and when appropriate.

CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING IN THE SHARES

Trading in the shares of the Company has been suspended since April 1, 2019 and will

continue to be suspended until further notice. Holders of the shares and other securities of

the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the

shares and other securities of the Company.
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